BF Steering Committee Minutes 4 March, 2005 
Those Present: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Bob Lerch,  Roxie Campbell. 

Meeting ran 3 hours
Staff Progress Report:

The Open House was a pretty good success with about 50 people coming (on a snowy night!).  There was some good discussion, and it was mostly locals who came.

Terry has been working hard to get the GIS data and maps together for the buildout analysis.  This will look at how the area is likely to develop over the next 25 years. He has a meeting with County and City planners, Public Water Districts, and Boone Co. Regional Sewer District to look at growth.  This analysis will help determine the quantity and distribution of future impervious cover, to be used by AES in the Subwatershed Sensitivity Analysis.  


The school watershed tour has been canceled, although the teacher is doing a unit on watersheds and will take the students on a hike starting at the headwaters of a creek in Rock Bridge and following it down to its confluence with a larger creek.


We decided to disburse up to a quarter of the amount allocated for cost-share towards a conservation development.  We reiterated that the Steering Committee will develop the priorities for which types of BMPs the money will go towards, and some general guidance of criteria for its disbursement.  The Stakeholders will help figure out where it should be spent since they know many of the property owners.


Paul Calvert from MDC said there is the opportunity for some mitigation funding (from wetlands?) to be spent in the watershed, but we do not have more details as of this time.

Water Quality

Bob and I will look at the water quality data later in March to decide how to go about analyzing it and put it into a format that is useful.  The results from the February sampling are not finished yet.  
Subwatershed Sensitivity Analysis:


We decided that we want AES to have an open meeting with our Stakeholder and Policy Committee members present when they come to town in mid-March.  The purpose of this will be to explain what they are doing, answer questions that arise, and help put a face to the team that is doing the study.

We have some questions about the ecosystem function model.  Terry is writing up these questions, rechecking with the Steering Committee to see if he captured what they were saying, and will hold a conference call with AES and the Steering Committee to clarify these.  
Stakeholder Committee:


We discussed the Stakeholder Committee’s next meeting, where we’ll discuss the Plan outline, do an intro do the SWSA, discuss the dye-tracing findings, and have an open discussion for general questions. We reiterated that the Stakeholders will act as reviewers and editors, while we do the bulk of the work capturing what they said and transforming it into print.   We also stated that any handouts with important information that is given to the Stakeholders will also have a presentation about it to help clarify it.  

Policy Committee:

We decided to have a Policy Committee meeting to help keep them up to date and involved in the project, tentatively for mid to late April.  We’ll discuss the plan outline, give a project update, and do some type of educational presentation, hopefully by someone at UMC about their master plans for their property in the watershed.   
Next Steering Committee Meeting: 

March 31st or April 1sth, 9 a.m., Room 139.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Terry Frueh on March 18th, 2005.
